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יסודי התורה
Yesodey Hatorah Senior Girls School
Egerton Road  London  N16 6UA  Tel: 020 8826 5500  Fax: 020 8826 5309
15th October, 2013

Dear Parents לאי"ט
Since the foundation of the school we have always been zoche to meet our mandate, and to provide our students with the highest standard of education al taharas hakodesh. Our decisions in this area have always been guided by halachic and Rabbinical guidance, and by the wishes of our parents.

While most core subjects pose no problems, there are minute elements within the curriculum which are considered culturally and halachically questionable to our chareidi ethos. Accordingly, as per the ethos of the school, an occasional question has been blocked out when these issues are referred to in a GCSE paper. 

This system has successfully been in place within the charedi schools throughout England for many years, and to date has never posed a problem with the Examination Boards. 

This year the OCR Board raised issues about some censored material in the Science GCSE, and initially delayed students from receiving their grades. Their primary concern was that this practice could have given students unfair advantage. However, after investigating, they concluded that students did not have any advantage, and therefore agreed to provide the grades. As a result of this incident, we have now come to an agreement with OCR to ensure that the school will retain its right to censor papers, under agreed conditions. 

Despite the issue having been resolved amicably with OCR, there is an element that is trying to bring this issue to the forefront, and to bring the school and the Charedi community into disrepute. The matter has now reached the attention of Ofsted, and it is likely that they will confront the school regarding this policy.

Yesodey Hatorah’s raison d’etre is to provide a chinuch which meets the needs of the charedi student, bderech yisroel saba, and it is with this remit that the exam policy was first designed. 

We are confident that we are representing the views of our parents’ body. However, in the event that any parent disagrees with this policy then they should contact us as soon as possible. Please share with us any comment you may have on this subject as it is important that we hear from you. Comments can be sent to the school office or admin@yesodeyhatorah.org.

We would like to reassure our parents that no matter what, we will never compromise on the standards which are expected of us. We are committed to continuing to provide our girls with a chinuch delivered al taharas hakodesh, and are confident that the Authorities will recognise and respect our right to educate our children in a culturally appropriate manner and in line with our ethos. 

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs G. Pinter
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